Prom: Val Mumby
Date: 14 Dec 2021 at 12:37:59
To: Val Mumby

16 DEC 2021

P.D. BOX 45

Charles Specific Protection

Scentro of per Division Protection

Dear Sir/ Madam, Rev. AC ABOM William Application

I am writing to object most strongly regarding the licensing application put in by Mr Abdul Miah for the restaurant Abdal's Kitchen in Ulceby, North Lincolnshire. I object on the grounds of the following:

1. Mr Miah stated in his original application that the restaurant would be open from 5.30pm until 10.30pm and would be closed on a Tuesday. I see from the new notice on the premises that he is now wanting to change both the opening hours and the days for the restaurant AND takeaway . The latter was NOT in the original application.

He is applying to be open 7 days a week and with extended times to be from 5pm to midnight EVERY night of the week! The restaurant is situated at the very centre of our rural village on a crossroads and is surrounded by approximately 20 residential houses.

The two public houses in the village do NOT stay open that late. The Fox Inn in the actual village closes every night at 10pm. The Yarborough Arms situated on the EDGE of the village shuts at 10pm Sunday to Wednesday and closes at 11pm Thursday to Saturday, There is absolutely no need for this restaurant and takeaway to be open 7 days a week and extended hours till midnight. This will encourage anti social behaviour including noise, litter and associated threat of vermin. We are a village. We are NOT a town!

2. As stated these premises are in the centre of residential housing . The noise from the patrons of both the restaurant and the takeaway , especially under the influence of alcohol will create noise and disruption to local residents , disturbing their sleep and rest. Parking is already an issue and was one of the main reasons the COOP moved out of premises. No consideration will be given to parking across our private gateways and the slamming of car doors at unsociable hours will be a huge disturbance to all the surrounding residents .

3. Litter . We know that litter will be an issue and this will be litter containing food smells and items of food . The attraction of vermin will be a certainty. As

the restaurant / takeaway is so close to local residents this is just unacceptable

to our living standards and to our health- physical and mental.

4. I see that the Licensing Division is part of Waste & Public Protection . We have been advised that the restaurant waste , which will obviously contain food , will be collected ONCE A MONTH!! Surely this should be a minimum of ONCE A WEEK?! Again this is a huge concern and worry about unnecessary attraction of undesirable vermin so close to our homes.

Please I do hope you will help us with these points:

We live in a village for many reasons but our health and wellbeing are the top of the list. The unsociable opening hours and days ,the noise and disturbance of people (and cars) , the anti sociable behaviour , the litter (including I am sure certain human body fluids after heavy drinking sessions!) , the certainty of the attraction of unwanted vermin due to waste issuesALL of these factors will be extremely detrimental to our way of living , wellbeing and our health. I am certain you would not like to have YOUR own lovely home, way of life, wellbeing and health affected so detrimentally by these factors?

5. IMPORTANT NOTE. Due to the new planning legislation, although a former shop (A3 to Class E) can be turned into a restaurant, adding a drinking establishment (A4) and a hot food takeaway (A5) requires planning permission due to being 'Sui Generis'.

This has NOT been applied for .

